PPG Meeting 26th June 2018
· Dr Kumar thanked everyone for attending today and advised of the report which was in Monday night’s Evening Echo

· SS advised that although it was good there was still concerns in regards to SAFE

· Dr Kumar explained what the concerns were and that they had been rectified straight away, also that the surgery would like to improve even further but the higher than good rating is very hard to achieve, although it gives us something to work towards.

· Adine advised showed the results in regards to the new texting service which means we can get friends and family reports directly this has increased the amount from 12 in the month of March to 42 in May and even more so far this month.  Mrs Field advised that she had not received a text for friends and family following appointment at the surgery. Adine will contact the company to find out why this had not happened. It is also helping as patients can text back as well. 
· Adine advised that she had updated the website and at last the CQC report is now on there.

· SS advised that the links do not work for the website – Adine will contact the website company and ask them to check this.

· Dr Kumar explained why the surgery has to give information of Doctor’s earnings. 

· Adine explained that the CCG advised they do not think it is possible to have PPG members helping at the surgery, due to the fact of patient identifiable information.
· Adine advised that all texts now give the Clinician the patient will be seeing

· Adine advised the extended hours is now Tuesday but at both surgeries rather than alternating, giving patients more appointments later in the day.
· Spirometry training has been arranged for Lavinia to go on 11th July and attend a clinic at the hospital, she will then be able to go through this with the HCA

· Dr Kumar advised of the new HCA Tina and the Advanced Nurse Practitioner Ann-Marie, we are very pleased with both of the new staff members.

· TV has spoken to the College and they have given him information for Adine to contact them in September, they will be happy to work with the surgery. Adine will update in regards to this later this year.

· Dr Kumar explained in regards to the programme which is starting in September, we will have someone visit and see if we can make improvements in the surgery by implementing new ways of doing things, this is a 10 week programme – we will keep you updated.

· Adine explained briefly GDPR and what is new

· SS advised concerns that the “Check in” screen is breaking Data Protection – Adine advised that it is not as patients do not give any identifiable information.

· Adine explained the remote booking which was available at the moment for weekends and where the surgeries were – Patients who go to Thorpe didn’t know anything about this – Adine will update the staff at Thorpe and remind them to off this service.

· SS queried why medication is not given for 31 days for all mediation – Dr Ukata explained the reasons behind this.
· Adine advised that we have a Portable ECG monitor obtained and set which GP’s can use when they go on home visits 

· Adine advised that Patient survey on website has to date received no entries SS explained that is  was too complicated – Adine has tried it herself she will speak to the Website company to see if any changes can be made.

· It was suggested that all non NHS services should be put on the website along with charges. Adine will look into updating this on there.
· SS – why has the water cooler been removed and could we have one in our part of the surgery – Adine advised that it was due to health and safety – we were advised that they were removing it – unfortunately it is out of our control – Mrs Vincent advised that she had seen children put full cups down and they can be spilled.
· Dr Ukata explained the texting service for the pathology reports which were making it easier.

· RP asked in regards to DNA’s – Adine advised the new texting service gives the patients the chance to reply cancel and this has reduced them it also gives the surgery the chance to use the appointment.

Dr Kumar thanked everyone for coming – next meeting arranged for September, date to be confirmed.
